
Sully District Council 
Approved Minutes of the Council Meeting 

November 30, 2005 
 

President Mark McConn (Bull Run) called the meeting to order at 7:40 p.m. at the Sully 
District Government Building.  In attendance were Members Judith Heisinger, Bull Run 
Civic Association; Carol Hawn, Old Mill; Deb Leser, (affiliation unknown); Terrell P. 
Spence, Rocky Run HOA; Jim Neighbors, Sully Station; Karen Honaker, Bull Run; and 
John Swanson, Franklin Farm.  
 
Guest Presentation 
Mr. Hal Strickland, SDC Fairfax County Parks Authority representative presented an 
affirmative presentation which included the following: 

• The authority was created in 1950 
• Just under 10% of county land is devoted 
• Huge volunteer effort is required (over 160,000 hours per year) 
• The county covers about half the costs, while fees and bonds cover the rest 
• Some Sully-specific issue include athletic fields (need 21 new rectangles NOW); 

Trails – we need to connect the Cub Run Center to Pleasant Valley, as an 
example 

• The Sully Woodlands Plan Draft report will be released soon…. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
The minutes for the October 26, 2005 meeting were approved without being read. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
None 
 
Committee Reports: 
No Committees reported. 
 
New Business 
None 
 
Old Business 
We are hoping to meet with the WFCCA on Wednesday December 14 at 7:30 PM or 
December 17 at 8:30 AM.  Send email to Mark and Jeff as to which date is best. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 PM. 
 
Certification – I hereby certify the foregoing is an accurate account of the Sully District 
Council meeting, November 30, 2005. 
 
 
(signed)  (signed) 
Mark McConn, President  John G. Swanson, Secretary 
 


